#### HEALTH MANAGEMENT ASSOCIATES

# HMA Weekly Roundup

Trends in Health Policy

..... January 12, 2022







RFP CALENDAR
HMA News

#### Edited by:

Alona Nenko Email

Carl Mercurio Email

Mary Goddeeris, MA Email

#### THIS WEEK

- IN FOCUS: CMS CHANGES TO MEDICARE ADVANTAGE STAR RATING PROGRAM DRIVE SIGNIFICANT INCREASES TO OVERALL STAR RATINGS
- ARKANSAS REACHES SETTLEMENT WITH EMPOWER HEALTHCARE
- CALIFORNIA FQHCS TO RECEIVE LESS 340B FUNDING
- FLORIDA BILL WOULD RESHAPE MEDICAID MANAGED CARE REGIONS
- INDIANA AWARDS MEDICAID MANAGED CARE CONTRACTS
- EXPANSION NEWS: KANSAS, MISSOURI, SOUTH DAKOTA, WYOMING
- MINNESOTA SEEKS MODELS THAT INCREASE HCBS PROVIDER WAGES
- NEW YORK LOOKS TO REBUILD STATE HEALTHCARE ECONOMY
- OREGON CLEARS CENTENE/TRILLIUM TO ENROLL NEW MEMBERS
- CMS LOOKS TO PARTNERSHIPS TO ADDRESS COSTS, DISPARITIES
- SUMMIT BHC ACQUIRES STRATEGIC BEHAVIORAL HEALTH
- NEW THIS WEEK ON HMAIS

## IN FOCUS

# CMS CHANGES TO THE MEDICARE ADVANTAGE STAR RATING PROGRAM DRIVE SIGNIFICANT INCREASES TO OVERALL STAR RATINGS

This week, our *In Focus* section highlights a Wakely white paper titled, <u>CMS Changes to the Medicare Advantage Star Rating Program Drive Significant Increases to Overall Star Ratings</u>. Authored by Suzanna-Grace Sayre and Dani Cronick and published January 2022, this paper outlines the CMS modifications to the 2022 Star Ratings due to COVID-19, quantifies the estimated impact on 2023 MA spending, and discusses how these changes could influence the MA market in 2023.

# **HMA Weekly Roundup**

In this paper, Wakely estimates that the impact of COVID-related EUC changes will increase 2023 Medicare Advantage (MA) spending nationwide by \$3.15 billion, or \$9.64 per member per month. This equates to an 0.8 percent increase in MA spending or MAO revenue overall. There are several components driving this unprecedented increase in Star Ratings but the largest is the favorable "better of" treatment all contracts received, where CMS used the better of 2022 or 2021 measure-level Star Ratings in virtually all of the Stars measures.

Although the changes increased Star Ratings overall, not all contracts benefited in the same way. This paper delves into some of the differences that various contracts see in their benefits. Dive in to find out more about how your plan may be affected in 2023!

Link to White Paper



#### Arkansas

Arkansas Reaches \$8 Million Medicaid False Claims Settlement with Empower Healthcare Solutions. *Ozark Radio News* reported on January 5, 2022, that Arkansas Attorney General Leslie Rutledge announced an \$8 million settlement with Empower Healthcare Solutions over false Medicaid claims. Arkansas had suspended new enrollment in Empower in November 2021. Read More

# California

California FQHCs to Receive Less 340B Funding After Implementation of Medi-Cal Rx. Kaiser Health News reported on January 11, 2022, that some California federally qualified health centers (FQHCs) will receive less 340B drug discount funds now that the state has implemented its Medi-Cal Rx program, which shifts drug coverage from managed care to fee-for-service. Governor Gavin Newsom's fiscal 2023 budget proposal includes \$105 million to help address the shortfall, but clinics say it is not enough. Medi-Cal Rx went into effect on January 1, 2022. Read More

California Releases Draft of CalAIM Contingency Management Pilot Program for Substance Use Disorder. The California Department of Health Care Services (DHCS) released on January 7, 2022, a draft policy design paper for the California Advancing and Innovating Medi-Cal (CalAIM) Contingency Management pilot program, which is aimed at addressing substance use disorder. The pilot would run from July 2022 through March 2024. DHCS is accepting public comments on the draft through January 14. Read More

**Legislators Introduce Bills to Create Universal Healthcare System.** *The Associated Press* reported on January 6, 2022, that California legislators introduced bills to create a state universal healthcare system funded by taxes on business and individuals who earn more than \$149,509 annually. A hearing is scheduled for next week. Read More

Governor Proposes \$217.5 Billion for Health and Human Services in Fiscal 2023 Budget. The Los Angeles Times reported on January 10, 2022, that California Governor Gavin Newsom proposed \$217.5 billion for health and human services programs in the fiscal 2023 budget. The governor's spending plan includes reduced premiums for Medi-Cal coverage for pregnant women, children, and working adults with disabilities; increased reimbursements for Medi-Cal providers; and funding for improved maternal and child preventive care. Read More

#### Florida

Senator Introduces Bill to Reconfigure Medicaid Managed Care Regions. *Florida Politics* reported on January 11, 2022, that Florida Senator Jason Brodeur (R-Lake Mary) proposed legislation to consolidate the state's Medicaid managed care program from eleven regions to eight. The bill also requires Medicaid plans to contract with two state cancer hospitals. <u>Read More</u>

#### Indiana

Indiana Releases MMIS Maintenance, Operations RFP. The Indiana Department of Administration released on January 11, 2022, a request for proposals for Medicaid management information systems (MMIS) maintenance and operations and Medicaid business operations. Proposals are due February 28, with award announcements expected in June. Contracts will run four years after a one year implementation period, with two additional one-year renewal options. The current MMIS contract is held by DXC Technology. Read More

Indiana Awards Medicaid Managed Care Contracts. The Indiana Department of Administration announced on January 10, 2022, its intent to award Medicaid managed care contracts to incumbents Anthem/Blue Cross Blue Shield, CareSource Indiana, MDWise, and Centene/Managed Health Services to serve 1.5 million Medicaid members. Contracts are for the Hoosier Healthwise program, which covers low-income parents/caretakers, pregnant women, and children; and the Healthy Indiana Plan (HIP) program, which covers uninsured adults, including the Medicaid expansion population. Contracts are for four years, with two one-year renewal options. Read More

## Kansas

Kansas Legislators Push to Put Medicaid Expansion on November Ballot. *KSHB* reported on January 6, 2022, that Kansas House minority leaders are planning to introduce constitutional amendments that would put Medicaid expansion on the November ballot. Medicaid expansion would provide Kansas with roughly \$1 billion in federal funds annually, according to House Democratic Leader Tom Sawyer (D-Wichita). <u>Read More</u>

## Minnesota

Minnesota Releases RFP to Develop, Implement Business Model that Increases HCBS Provider Wages. The Minnesota Department of Human Services released on January 10, 2022, a request for proposals (RFP) for home and community-based service (HCBS) employment providers to develop and implement a business model that phases out subminimum provider wages by April 1, 2024. Proposals are due January 31, 2022, and successful applicants will be notified by February 14, 2022. Read More

Minnesota Distributes \$4 Million in Grants for Elderly. The Minnesota Department of Human Services announced on January 7, 2022, the distribution of nearly \$4 million in Live Well at Home grants to help elder Minnesotans maintain health, independence, and community involvement while living at home. The funding will be distributed to 42 organizations across the state. Read More

Minnesota Increases Medicaid Dental Reimbursement Rates. The Minnesota Department of Human Services announced on January 6, 2022, that the state is boosting Medicaid dental reimbursement rates as part of a \$61 million package aimed at improving access to dental care. Dentists will receive the same rates for both Medical Assistance and MinnesotaCare. The increased rates were effective beginning January 1, 2022. Read More

#### Missouri

Missouri Medicaid Expansion Enrollment is Lower than Expected. *The St. Louis Public Radio* reported on January 12, 2022, that Medicaid expansion enrollment in Missouri is lower than expected, with 53,000 out of 274,000 eligible individuals signing up since October. <u>Read More</u>

# New Hampshire

**New Hampshire House Passes Medicaid Dental Bill.** *The Keene Sentinel* reported on January 8, 2022, that the New Hampshire House passed a bill to cover dental benefits for 85,000 adult Medicaid beneficiaries, effective April 1, 2023. The bill still needs to be passed by the state Senate. <u>Read More</u>

New Hampshire to Receive \$21 Million in Settlement Over Pharmacy Benefit Services. New Hampshire announced on January 6, 2022, that the state will receive \$21 million from Centene to settle a dispute over Medicaid pharmacy benefit services costs. Centene will continue to provide Medicaid pharmacy benefit services in New Hampshire going forward. Read More

### New York

New York Healthy Homes Collaborative Launches Program to Address Underlying Causes of Asthma. The New York Healthy Homes Collaborative announced on January 12, 2022, a \$4.75 million project to address underlying causes of asthma among 850 Medicaid beneficiaries in New York City. Funding will be provided by the Green & Healthy Homes Initiative, Northern Trust, and The JPB Foundation. Molina Healthcare will use value-based contracts to repay the investment from cost savings. Read More

Senator Says Passage of Single Payer Healthcare Bill Is in "Striking Distance". The Times Union reported on January 10, 2022, that New York State Assemblyman Richard Gottfried (D-Manhattan) is working to pass a single payer healthcare bill before his retirement at the end of the year. Gottfried, chair of the Assembly health committee, claims that proponents of the New York Health Act "are within striking distance." Other health priorities include increased pay for home health care providers, extending coverage to all New Yorkers regardless of immigration status, and lifting the state's Medicaid cap. Read More

Governor Announces Plans to Rebuild State Healthcare Economy in 2022. New York State Governor Kathy Hochul announced on January 5, 2022, plans to rebuild the state's healthcare economy by investing more than \$10 billion in wages for healthcare workers, promoting home and community-based services (HCBS) for the elderly and substance use disorder (SUD) treatment, and increasing training and capacity for healthcare workers, according to the 2022 State of the State address. These plans include the \$2.2 billion for the HCBS workforce that New York applied for through the American Rescue Plan Act. Hochul also outlined plans to support recovery housing for individuals with SUD and to provide Medicaid reimbursements for some mental health services delivered in pediatric primary care settings. Read More

New York BCBS Plans Call for Coverage of Undocumented Individuals. *Spectrum News* reported on January 6, 2022, that the New York State Conference of Blue Cross and Blue Shield Plans (NYSCOP) called on the state to extend healthcare coverage to undocumented immigrants. NYSCOP released the statement following Governor Kathy Hochul's State of the State address, which calls for \$10 billion to help recruit and retain health care workers in the state. Read More

# Oregon

Oregon Clears Centene/Trillium to Enroll New Members in Tri-County Area. The Oregon Health Authority (OHA) said on January 10, 2022, that Trillium Community Health Plan, a subsidiary of Centene, can begin enrolling members in the Tri-County area again. Trillium was suspended from enrolling new members in December 2021 after non-compliance with provisions of a corrective action plan concerning network development, health equity, community engagement, and intensive care coordination. Read More

## South Dakota

**South Dakota Republican Senator to Introduce Medicaid Expansion Legislation.** *Argus Leader* reported on January 6, 2022, that South Dakota Senator Wayne Steinhauer (R-Hartford) announced plans to introduce Medicaid expansion legislation in hopes of heading off an expansion measure set to appear on the November ballot. Steinhauer wants legislation that would allow the state to consider work requirements and scale back Medicaid expansion if the federal match is reduced. <u>Read More</u>

# Virginia

Virginia Governor-Elect Picks Magellan Executive to Head Department of Health and Human Resources. *The Washington Post* reported on January 10, 2022, that Virginia Governor-elect Glenn Youngkin has named John Littel as secretary of the state Department of Health and Human Resources. Littel is currently president of Magellan of Virginia, a behavioral health plan owned by Molina serving Medicaid beneficiaries. <u>Read More</u>

# Wyoming

Wyoming MMIS Modernization Project Nears Completion. The Wyoming Department of Health announced on January 11, 2022, that the state has nearly completed the modernization of its Medicaid management information system (MMIS). The \$77 million Wyoming Integrated Next Generation System (WINGS) project began in 2013, and the state has implemented new contracts to replace six of the eight component modules that compromise WINGS thus far. The remaining two include a new electronic visit verification system, which will be implemented in February, and the procurement of a Care/Case Management System 2 Module. Read More

**Lawmakers Propose Medicaid Expansion Bill.** *KGAB* reported on January 10, 2022, that the Wyoming Joint Revenue Interim Committee sponsored a Medicaid expansion bill, which would provide coverage to an estimated 30,000 individuals. The bill would only be implemented if the federal government continues to pay 90 percent of the cost. <u>Read More</u>

#### National

CMS Looks to Private Partnerships to Lower Costs, Reduce Health Disparities. *Modern Healthcare* reported on January 11, 2022, that the federal regulators will look to partnerships with private companies and community groups to reduce disparities and costs in publicly sponsored healthcare programs, according to Chiquita Brooks-LaSure, administrator of the Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services (CMS). Brooks-LaSure, who made the comment at the J.P. Morgan Healthcare Conference, said lowering drug prices will be a priority. Read More

Medicaid LTSS Expenditures Rise to \$162 Billion in Fiscal 2019, CMS Reports. The Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services (CMS) reported on January 12, 2022, that total Medicaid long-term services and supports (LTSS) spending rose 26 percent to \$162 billion in fiscal 2019, compared to \$129 billion in fiscal 2018. CMS noted, however, that "the increase was largely due to more complete data for several states" in fiscal 2019. Home and community-based services (HCBS) accounted for 58.6 percent of fiscal 2019 spending, while institutional services accounted for 41.4 percent. Read More

CMS Reports 4.9 Percent Increase in Enrollment in HCBS Waiver Programs in 2018. The Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services (CMS) reported on January 12, 2022, that 1.8 million individuals participated in Section 1915(c) home and community-based services (HCBS) waiver programs in 2018, a 4.9 percent increase from 2017. CMS also reported that approximately 5.81 per 1,000 U.S. residents participated in HCBS programs in 2018, with average expenditures per participant of \$29,453. Read More

CMS Office of Minority Health Finds Reductions in Racial Inequalities from 2009-18. The Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services (CMS) Office of Minority Health announced on January 11, 2022, that substantial improvements were made on certain patient experience and clinical care inequalities for Black and Hispanic beneficiaries compared to white beneficiaries in Medicare Advantage plans between 2009 and 2018, according to a report from RAND Health Care. However, the report indicated that further improvements are needed to address inequalities in receiving timely and needed care as well as follow-ups after hospitalization for mental illness. Read More

Medicaid Enrollment Assistance Programs for Incarcerated Individuals Increase Health Care Utilization After Release, Study Says. Health Payer Intelligence reported on January 10, 2022, that Medicaid enrollment assistance programs for incarcerated individuals who have substance use disorders can increase healthcare utilization after release, according to a recent JAMA study. The researchers found that outpatient visits increased by 7.7 percent and outpatient services tied to an opioid use disorder increased by 100 percent. The enrollment assistance program allowed eligible adults to access staff, case workers, and paralegal benefits specialists who assisted with Medicaid coverage options and healthcare system navigation. Read More

HHS Secretary Calls for CMS to Reevaluate Medicare Part B Premium Increase. *The Hill* reported on January 10, 2022, that Secretary of Health and Human Services Xavier Becerra is calling on the Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services (CMS) to "reassess" a 14.5 percent premium increase for Medicare Part B in 2022, due to the price drop of Alzheimer's drug Aduhelm. Biogen reduced the price of the controversial drug to \$28,200 from \$56,000. Read More

CMS Issues Proposed Rule to Lower Medicare Part D Prescription Costs. The Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services (CMS) issued on January 6, 2022, a proposed rule aimed at lowering out-of-pocket prescription drug costs for Medicare Part D beneficiaries and improving price transparency and competition. The proposed rule is also aimed at improving the member experience for beneficiaries enrolled in Medicare Advantage, Part D, and Dual Eligible Special Needs Plans. Read More



## Industry News

Circulo Health Acquires Huddle Health. *Axios* reported on January 11, 2022, that Circulo Health, a Medicaid managed care organization, has acquired Huddle Health, a primary care provider focused on social determinants of health. The two companies will operate under the Circulo Health name. <u>Read</u> More

Revelstoke Capital Partners, CDPQ Invest in Crossroads Treatment Centers. Revelstoke Capital Partners and CDPQ announced on January 11, 2022, the completed recapitalization of an affiliate of South Carolina-based Crossroads Treatment Centers. Revelstoke initially invested in Crossroads in December 2014. Read More

One Equity Partners Invests in InfuCare Rx. One Equity Partners announced on January 12, 2022, an investment in New Jersey-based InfuCare Rx, a provider of specialty infusion therapies and comprehensive clinical therapy management services for patients with complex needs in New Jersey, Pennsylvania, Maryland, Louisiana, California, and Texas. Financial terms were not disclosed. Read More

Summit BHC Acquires Strategic Behavioral Health. Summit BHC announced on January 6, 2022, the acquisition of Strategic Behavioral Health, a network of seven psychiatric hospitals in Iowa, New Mexico, North Carolina, Tennessee, Texas, and Wisconsin. Summit now operates 31 facilities throughout the U.S. Read More

Centene Appoints Jim Murray as Chief Transformation Officer. Centene announced on January 6, 2022, the appointment of Jim Murray as chief transformation officer. Previously, Murray was the president and chief operating officer for Magellan Health, which was acquired by Centene on January 4, 2022. Read More

**Baymark Health Services Acquires Kaden Health.** Baymark Health Services announced on January 5, 2022, the acquisition of Kaden Health, which provides online substance use disorder treatment services. Baymark has over 350 treatment locations in 36 states and Canada. <u>Read More</u>

Health Connect America Acquires Behavioral HCBS Operations in Georgia, Florida, North Carolina. Health Connect America announced on January 6, 2022, the acquisition of Family and Children First (Georgia HOPE), Pinnacle Family Services Holdings, and Healing Educational Alternatives for Deserving Students (HEADS). Georgia Hope is a provider home and community-based services (HCBS) to address behavioral health needs. Pinnacle Family Services provides therapeutic foster care and behavioral HCBS in North Carolina and Florida. HEADS provides clinical services to at-risk children and families. Read More

# RFP CALENDAR

Date	State/Program	Event	Beneficiaries
November 5, 2021 - Delaye	d Louisiana	Awards	1,600,000
Dec. 2021 - Feb. 2022	Texas STAR+PLUS	RFP Release	538,000
2022	Georgia	RFP Release	1,800,000
2022	Nebraska	RFP Release	331,000
irst Quarter 2022	Indiana MLTSS	RFP Release	NA
anuary 2022	Minnesota MA Families and Children, MinnesotaCare	RFP Release	543,000
anuary 1, 2022	Minnesota MA Families, Children; MinnesotaCare (metro)	Implementation	548,000
anuary 1, 2022	Nevada	Implementation	600,000
anuary 1, 2022	Massachusetts One Care (Duals Demo)	Implementation	150,000
lanuary 1, 2022	North Dakota Expansion	Implementation	19,800
anuary 28, 2022	Rhode Island	Proposals Due	303,500
	California Two Plan Commercial - Alameda, Contra Costa, Fresno,		
ebruary 2022	Kern, Kings, Los Angeles, Madera, Riverside, San Bernardino, Santa	RFP Release	1,640,000
	Clara, San Francisco, San Joaquin, Stanislaus, and Tulare		
ebruary 2022	California GMC - Sacramento, San Diego	RFP Release	1,091,000
ebruary 2022	California Imperial	RFP Release	75,000
	California Regional - Alpine, Amador, Butte, Calaveras, Colusa, El		
February 2022	Dorado, Glenn, Inyo, Mariposa, Mono, Nevada, Placer, Plumas,	RFP Release	286,000
	Sierra, Sutter, Tehama, Tuolumne, Yuba		
ebruary 2022	California San Benito	RFP Release	7,600
ebruary 16, 2022	Iowa	RFP Release	745,000
ebruary 18, 2022	Minnesota Senior Health Options, Senior Care Plus	Proposals Due	64,000
ebruary 18, 2022	Minnesota Special Needs BasicCare	Proposals Due	63,000
ebruary 22, 2022	Delaware	Proposals Due	280,000
March 4, 2022	MississippiCAN, CHIP	Proposals Due Proposals Due	480,000
	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	Awards	<u> </u>
May 3, 2022	Delaware Minnesota Soniar Health Ontions Soniar Care Blus		280,000
May 9, 2022	Minnesota Senior Health Options, Senior Care Plus	Awards	64,000
May 9, 2022	Minnesota Special Needs BasicCare	Awards	63,000
une 2022	Texas STAR Health	Awards	43,700
uly 1, 2022	Ohio	Implementation	2,450,000
uly 1, 2022	North Carolina - BH IDD Tailored Plans	Implementation	NA
uly 1, 2022	Missouri	Implementation	850,000
July 1, 2022	Louisiana	Implementation	1,600,000
	California Two Plan Commercial - Alameda, Contra Costa, Fresno,		
Early 2022 -Mid 2022	Kern, Kings, Los Angeles, Madera, Riverside, San Bernardino, Santa	Awards	1,640,000
	Clara, San Francisco, San Joaquin, Stanislaus, and Tulare		
Early 2022 -Mid 2022	California GMC - Sacramento, San Diego	Awards	1,091,000
Early 2022 -Mid 2022	California Imperial	Awards	75,000
	California Regional - Alpine, Amador, Butte, Calaveras, Colusa, El		
Early 2022 -Mid 2022	Dorado, Glenn, Inyo, Mariposa, Mono, Nevada, Placer, Plumas,	Awards	286,000
	Sierra, Sutter, Tehama, Tuolumne, Yuba		
Early 2022 -Mid 2022	California San Benito	Awards	7,600
ourth Quarter 2022	Indiana MLTSS	Awards	NA
all 2022	Florida	RFP Release	3,500,000
Sep. 2022 - Nov. 2022	Texas STAR+PLUS	Awards	538,000
Sep. 2022 - Nov. 2022	Texas STAR & CHIP	RFP Release	3,700,000
May 3, 2022	Delaware	Implementation	280,000
anuary 1, 2023	Tennessee	Implementation	1,500,000
anuary 1, 2023	Minnesota MA Families and Children, MinnesotaCare	Implementation	543,000
anuary 1, 2023	Minnesota Senior Health Options, Senior Care Plus	Implementation	64,000
anuary 1, 2023	Minnesota Special Needs BasicCare	Implementation	63,000
anuary 7, 2022	Indiana Hoosier Healthwise and HIP	Awards	1,200,000
Mar. 2023 - May 2023	Texas STAR & CHIP	Awards	3,700,000
Mar. 2023 - May 2023 Mar. 2023 - May 2023	Texas STAR & Chip	RFP Release	166,000
			303,500
uly 1, 2023	Rhode Island Texas STAR Kids	Implementation Awards	166,000
Sep. 2023 - Nov. 2023			
Sep. 2023 - Nov. 2023	Texas STAR Health	Implementation	43,700
Sep. 2023 - Nov. 2023	Texas STAR+PLUS	Implementation	538,000
2024	Indiana MLTSS	Implementation	NA
	California Two Plan Commercial - Alameda, Contra Costa, Fresno,		
anuary 2024	Kern, Kings, Los Angeles, Madera, Riverside, San Bernardino, Santa	Implementation	1,640,000
arradity EULT	Clara, San Francisco, San Joaquin, Stanislaus, and Tulare	mpresicitation	1,040,000
	ciara, san Francisco, san soaqani, stanisiaus, and rulare		
anuary 2024	California GMC - Sacramento, San Diego	Implementation	1,091,000
	California Imperial	Implementation	75,000
lanuary 2024			75,000
lanuary 2024	California Regional - Alpine, Amador, Butte, Calaveras, Colusa, El		
	California Regional - Alpine, Amador, Butte, Calaveras, Colusa, El	Implementation	286,000
lanuary 2024	Dorado, Glenn, Inyo, Mariposa, Mono, Nevada, Placer, Plumas,	Implementation	286,000
lanuary 2024	Dorado, Glenn, Inyo, Mariposa, Mono, Nevada, Placer, Plumas, Sierra, Sutter, Tehama, Tuolumne, Yuba		
anuary 2024	Dorado, Glenn, Inyo, Mariposa, Mono, Nevada, Placer, Plumas, Sierra, Sutter, Tehama, Tuolumne, Yuba California San Benito	Implementation	7,600
anuary 2024	Dorado, Glenn, Inyo, Mariposa, Mono, Nevada, Placer, Plumas, Sierra, Sutter, Tehama, Tuolumne, Yuba		

# **COMPANY ANNOUNCEMENTS**

MCG Health Receives WEDI's 2021 Excellence in Health IT Award

#### **HMA NEWS**

#### New this week on HMA Information Services (HMAIS):

#### **Medicaid Data**

- California Medicaid Monthly Enrollment by Race/Ethnicity and Age Group, Oct-21
- Colorado RAE Enrollment is Up 8.9%, Oct-21 Data
- Colorado RAE Enrollment is Up 9.6%, Nov-21 Data
- Georgia Medicaid Management Care Enrollment is Up 0.9%, Jan-22 Data
- Kentucky Medicaid Managed Care Enrollment is Up 7.7%, 2021 Data
- Maryland Medicaid Managed Care Enrollment Is Up 8%, Nov-21 Data
- Missouri Medicaid Managed Care Enrollment is Up 18.6%, 2021 Data
- Nevada Medicaid Managed Care Enrollment is Up 8.6%, Aug-21 Data
- New Jersey Medicaid Managed Care Enrollment is Up 9%, Nov-21 Data
  South Carolina Dual Demo Enrollment is Down 3.4%, Aug-21 Data
- South Carolina Medicaid Managed Care Enrollment is Up 7.4%, Aug-21 Data
- Wisconsin Medicaid Managed Care Enrollment is Up 7.3%, Jul-21 Data

#### **Public Documents:**

Medicaid RFPs, RFIs, and Contracts:

- Connecticut Medical ASO RFP, Jun-21
- Hawaii Medicaid Public Assistance Cost Allocation Plan RFP, Jan-22
- Indiana HHW and HIP Medicaid Managed Care RFP, Award, Proposals, and Related Documents, 2021-22
- Indiana MMIS M&O and Medicaid Business Operations RFP, Jan-22
- Minnesota HCBS Employment Providers to Transition to Competitive Wages RFP, Jan-22
- New York Governor State of the State Address, Jan-22
- New York MetroPlus Health Plan Care Management Services for Vulnerable High-Cost Members RFP, Jan-22
- Ohio Hamilton County NEMT RFP, Jan-22
- Pennsylvania Independent Audit Services for Medical Assistance Programs RFP, Jan-22

#### Medicaid Program Reports, Data and Updates:

- California Medi-Cal Contingency Management Pilot Program Policy Design Draft, Jan-22
- Hawaii QUEST Integration, CCS External Quality Review Reports, 2016-20
- Oregon Trillium CCO Non-Compliance with Corrective Action Plan Letter, 2021-22
- Pennsylvania MLTSS Subcommittee Meeting Materials, 2021-22
- Texas OIG Quarterly Reports, 2019-22

# HMA Weekly Roundup

A subscription to HMA Information Services puts a world of Medicaid information at your fingertips, dramatically simplifying market research for strategic planning in healthcare services. An HMAIS subscription includes:

- State-by-state overviews and analysis of latest data for enrollment, market share, financial performance, utilization metrics and RFPs
- Downloadable ready-to-use charts and graphs
- Excel data packages
- RFP calendar

If you're interested in becoming an HMAIS subscriber, contact Carl Mercurio at <a href="mailto:cmercurio@healthmanagement.com">cmercurio@healthmanagement.com</a>.

January 12, 2022

# HMA Weekly Roundup

HMA is an independent, national research and consulting firm specializing in publicly funded healthcare and human services policy, programs, financing, and evaluation. We serve government, public and private providers, health systems, health plans, community-based organizations, institutional investors, foundations, and associations. Every client matters. Every client gets our best. With more than 20 offices and over 400 multidisciplinary consultants coast to coast, our expertise, our services, and our team are always within client reach.

Among other services, HMA provides generalized information, analysis, and business consultation services to investment professionals; however, HMA is not a registered broker-dealer or investment adviser firm. HMA does not provide advice as to the value of securities or the advisability of investing in, purchasing, or selling particular securities. Research and analysis prepared by HMA on behalf of any particular client is independent of and not influenced by the interests of other clients.